Letter from Bishop Holliman to Virginia Cornelius
Dear Virginia, Do you remember the hurricane in 1936 in Florida? You and I went with Vena , Robert and Mary to Clearwater. We rented a nice winter home that someone from up North used. 
After a week there we drove back to Panama City where Mamma, Daddy, Ralph, Melton and Ida, Earl Burton, and Hoyt and Vivian Bryant were staying. The storm came up at night and the patrol came around about ten o'clock and told us to get off the beach, to go inland. You remember Daddy's car drowned out on the way, we had to ditch it  and all get into Robert's car and Melton's one seater. 
We ended up in Dufuniak Springs and spent the next day in the depot there while the winds raged. Finally, late in the afternoon, the storm subsided and we drove back to Panama City beach, wondering if Daddy's car would still be there along the side of the road by the beach. Well, it was. We gathered all our belongings and left before sunset and drove as far as Dothan where we spent the night and got home the next afternoon which was a Saturday. 
For days after, you remember, it was the talk of the town of our riding out the hurricane in Florida, All the family were there except Loudelle and Euhal. Euhal had just married and Loudelle was expecting Charles Halford.  A few days later, after our return, Daddy called the Birmingham News to tell a reporter about our experiences and an account of our escapade was printed on the front page of the Age-Herald (the morning paper) the next day.
